State of Wisconsin
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES
101 S. Webster Street
Box 7921
Madison WI 53707-7921

Tony Evers, Governor

Telephone 608-266-2621 Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 TTY Access via relay - 711



May 17, 2024

Colton Capelle W14450 Scott Avenue Gilman, WI 54433

Subject: Variance for Extension of Temporary Emergency Water under Wis. Admin Code § NR 738.14

Dear Mr. Capelle:

The Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (DNR) is granting a variance under Wisconsin Administrative (Wis. Admin.) Code § NR 738.14 to authorize the extension of temporary emergency water provided to you at the property located at W14450 Scott Ave, Gilman. Temporary emergency water was provided to your property under Wis. Admin. Code § NR 738.06(1) for an initial six-month period beginning May 24, 2023, and ending November 24, 2023. A variance was issued on October 17, 2023, that extended your provision of temporary emergency water until May 24, 2024. This variance extends the provision of temporary emergency water to November 24, 2024, as funding allows, or until such time as the DNR confirms one or more of the following has occurred:

- (1) follow-up laboratory analysis verifies that well water samples do not contain contaminants above maximum levels set forth in Wis. Admin. Code chs. 140 and 809, or above the Department of Health Services' (DHS) recommended enforcement standards and/or the cumulative risk hazard index for per- and polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS);
- (2) the contaminated water supply has been replaced by an uncontaminated water supply; and/or
- (3) the private water supply has returned to an uncontaminated condition, whichever occurs first.

If subsequent sample results confirm any of the above situations, the DNR will no longer provide temporary emergency water supplies.

All terms of the original, signed "Agreement for Temporary Emergency Water," a copy of which is attached, and any agreement between you and the third-party vendor are still in effect.

If you wish to cancel this agreement and stop receiving temporary emergency water supplies, or if you have any questions, please contact Gwen Saliares at <a href="mailto:gwen.saliares@wisconsin.gov">gwen.saliares@wisconsin.gov</a> or (920) 510-4343.

Sincerely,

Docusigned by:
Christine Sic

Christine Sieger

Director

Remediation and Redevelopment Program

Attachment:

Temporary Emergency Water Supply Agreement

cc:

5/20/2024 | 7:47 AM CDT

Benjamin Vondra, DNR, Remediation and Redevelopment – <u>benjamin.vondra@wisconsin.gov</u> Carrie Stoltz, DNR, Remediation and Redevelopment – <u>carrie.stoltz@wisconsin.gov</u>